Fact Sheet

Senate Bill 966 (Simitian) 

Prescription Drug Disposal

Summary: 


This bill would require large retail pharmacies to have a system in place by July 1, 2008 to collect and dispose of unused prescription drugs dropped off by consumers.

Need for the bill: 

SB 966 provides a safe and environmentally sound method for the disposal of unused prescription drugs.  Currently, when an individual needs to dispose of expired or left over medications, the only safe way to do so is to take it to a household hazardous waste collection site.  Most often drugs are either flushed down the toilet or thrown in the garbage where they can pose a threat to the environment and contaminate our waterways. 

The United States Geological Survey conducted a study in 2002 sampling 139 streams across 30 states and found that 80 percent had measurable concentrations of prescription and nonprescription drugs, steroids, and reproductive hormones.  Exposure, even to low levels of pharmaceuticals, has been shown to have negative effects on fish and other aquatic species and may have negative effects on human health.

Without a safe and effective method for disposal, prescription drugs may be left indefinitely in medicine cabinets where they pose a threat of potential prescription drug misuse or abuse.  

In recognition of this problem, in February, the White House Office of National Drug Control Policy, the Health and Human Services Agency and the Environmental Protection Agency released new Federal prescription drug disposal guidelines urging Americans to utilize pharmaceutical take-back locations.  However, there are few of these programs in existence.

In California, several local governments, water districts, law enforcement agencies and non-profit organizations have organized singular prescription drug take back event days.

The State of Washington is currently implementing a pharmacy-based take-back program pilot project.  Maine has adopted legislation to implement a mail-back program to the Maine Drug Enforcement Agency.

Several other states have introduced legislation to address this issue.

